
The Americans 
with Disabilities Act 

At Cornwall Consolidated School



Who we are, What we did, Why we did it

Who? 7th graders at Cornwall 
Consolidated School: Jonny, Qais, 
Mya, Mason, Donald, Austin

What? Made our school more 
accessible and inclusive for the 
differently abled.

Why?  Disability Rights are Civil 
Rights.  The ADA does so much, but 
there’s more to do.

Inclusion Matters
Representation Matters



Initial ideas 

What we thought we were going to do: 

● Be in a wheelchair for a day
● Find CCS alumni with disabilities
● Have a sign language interpreter
● Create videos 



What we actually did

● Researched the ADA
● Updated parking spaces
● Book inventory and update
● Sign language
● Braille signs
● Bulletin Board
● Taught 2nd Grade
● Interview
● Volunteered



Parking Decals

● Out of date handicap icon
● Searched for new image
● Order
● Updated our signs and spaces with 

new decals



● Old ones



● Ordering new Signs

Stencils for the 
parking lot.

Stickers for the signs.



● Updating the look











Finished Product





CCS Library Books
We had an idea to put more 
books about disabilities in the 
library. But we need permission, 
and to know how many books 
we had on disabilities



 We wanted to see how many 
 books we had that directly 
 address people with 
disabilities.

Taking Inventory



What we had
We noticed that we only had 
five books that directly 
addressed disabilities. 

So we decided to order more 
books for our library.



Some of the new books 
we ordered were Freak 
The Mighty, The Silence 
Between us, Midget, 
Five Flavors of Dumb, 
Neurodevelopmental 
Disabilities, and  All the 
way to the top. 

Ordering new  books



The Silence Between Us

One of the books we ordered is “The Silence 
Between Us.” We are reading it for our ELA 
class. and it is about a deaf girl and the 
struggles they go through, and what some 
stereotypes are.



We are currently reading The Miracle Worker.  
It's a play about Helen Keller, the girl that 
became blind, deaf, and mute when she got 
sick as a baby.  

We learned about what life was like for those 
with disabilities way before the ADA became 
law.  

The Miracle Worker



Sign Language

● We read a book about a deaf girl that 
goes to a hearing school for the first time 

● Sarita, a CCS alum taught us some sign 
language 

According to Gallaudet University, ASL is the sixth most common language in the United States. Learning a second 
language stimulates the brain. ASL has added benefits to visual-spatial thinking. Plus, you can communicate 
underwater and chat at a movie or the library without making any noise! 







Braille Signs
1. Taking inventory
2. What we had (half and half)
3. Making our own
4. Finished products

Show off an example 



Taking Inventory

We needed to figure out what signs has braille and we found out that many 
rooms didn't have braille.  Some that did were old and missing some letters. 



What we had

 We had no Braille signs 
identifying fire alarms, 

extinguishers, AED, exits, or 
elevator. 

Buying these would be 
expensive.

So……



We made our own

We found an app that translated to Braille and we asked Mrs. Dineen from 
HVRHS about using a 3D printer from there.  She brought one to us!  She 

showed us Tinkercad and the way to design what we wanted to make.



Keeping track

We kept track by putting labeling the room number 
on the back of each sign so with that we were able 

to easily identify them



Hanging them up





Teaching 2nd Grade

We taught our 2nd grade class what we were doing to make 
our school more inclusive, how to write in Braille, how to 
spell their name in sign language, and about Helen Keller. 





Inclusivity 
Matters

Representation 
Matters

Teaching Tool

Bulletin Board



Interview







Volunteering
● Advertised
● What we did (if it happens)
● Why it mattered
● Taught us



(pics of volunteering from 4/26/24)



How this project changed us

● Our understanding changed 
by…

● Our empathy increased 
because… 

● We are proud of making our 
school more inclusive and 
representative.

● We will continue by making 
sure our school stays 
inclusive.



Impact at CCS

-2nd grade came to our room.

-Other grades noticed, sparked 
conversations

-More Braille - better than it was.

-Updated Parking decals, signs.

-Learned and taught a little bit of sign 
language. 

-Accessibility improved

-Made many connections



What can you do?

The World Health Organization reminds us that “almost everyone will temporarily or permanently 
experience disability at some point in their life.”

Here are some simple steps you can take to make your schools & communities 
more inclusive:

● Inventory
● ADA applicable (compliant?)
● 3D printing
● Order decals from this site (add link here)
● Respect privacy
● Research ADA, respect and include those of all abilities
● Consider how to talk to those with disabilities



Thank you, Troutbeck!

Image of Braille sign saying “Troutbeck Symposium 2024”


